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KITTITAS COUNTY
STATE OF WASHINGTON CDS

DEPARTMENT OF ARCHAEOLOGY & HISTORIC PRESERVATION

1063 S. Capitol Way, Suite 106 = Olympia, Washington 98501
Mailing address: PO Box 48343 + Olympia, Washington 98504-8343

(360) 586-3065 ¢ Fax Number (360) 586-3067 ¢ Website: www.dahp.wa.gov

June 23, 2008

Ms. Mackenzie Moynihan

Staff Planner

Kittitas County Community Development Services
411 N. Ruby St., Ste. 2

Ellensburg/WA/98926

In future correspondence please refer to:

Log: 062308-21-KT

Property: Gerard Preliminary Plat (LP-08-12)
Re: Archaeology - Survey Requested

Dear Ms. Moynihan:

We have reviewed the materials forwarded to our office for the proposed project referenced above. The
area has the potential for archaeological resources. A previously recorded archaeological site it within
one of the parcels proposed for platting and further archaeological resources may exist within any of the
parcels. No archaeological survey of the project area has been conducted. Development of this area
would destroy any archaeological resources that may be present. Therefore, we recommend a
professional archaeological survey of the project area be conducted prior to ground disturbing activities.
We also recommend consultation with the concerned Tribes' cultural committees and staff regarding
cultural resource issues.

These comments are based on the information available at the time of this review and on behalf of the
State Historic Preservation Officer. Should additional information become available, our assessment may
be revised. Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this project and we look forward to receiving
the survey report. Should you have any questions,

please feel free to contact me at (360) 586-3088 or Gretchen.Kaehler@dahp.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Gretchen Kaehler

Assistant State Archaeologist
(360) 586-3088
gretchen.kaehleri@dahp.wa.gov

CC. Johnson Meninick, Yakama Nation Cultural Resources Program Manager
Kate Valdez, Yakama Nation Tribal Historic Preservation Officer (THPO)



